LIGHTOAKS PARK WALKABOUT
Wednesday 11th February 2009
Present:

Mick Walbank - 
Community Services

Mark Wainwright -  
Environmental Services
Keith Gillott -                    “                     “  
PCSO Martin Kerr
PCSO Jen Gwilliam
UPDATES
· Two of the unofficial gates which had been welded shut had been cut open again (behind numbers 29a and 41 Radcliffe Park Road).  Action: Mark will report this criminal damage to the police on 872 5050, where they will be logged as crimes and followed up.
· Fencing work for the island is still programmed in.  Mark and Keith will consider cutting the shrubs on the island to a height of 2/3 feet, which would make people on the island less secluded but should not affect water fowl.
· New paint for the benches has been delivered.  The work will be done when the weather is warmer and drier.
· Legal Services wrote to the responsible resident asking him to remove the razor wire from the park side of his fence.  He has not done so.  Legal advice is that it is not illegal.  There is a possible remedy of making a claim in the county court but this would be far less straightforward than prosecution were that an option.  Action: Mark and Mick will make enquiries about possible Health & Safety or Planning remedies respectively.
· The skip has been removed from the compound area, which is now used for composting.

· Some repair of wear and tear at the summer house is being carried out.

· Numerous new shrubs have been planted.  Lightoaks Park gets more new shrubs than most parks because of the training activity which takes place in the park, which has a budget available.

· New Hebe Autumn Glory shrubs have been planted along the bottom fence of the children’s playground.  When these are established, the old rose bushes will be removed as these are not suitable for a playground.

· Untidy undergrowth has been cleared away from the area a little way behind the compound.  This has improved the appearance of the park and opened sightlines allowing more natural surveillance of the park.

Next walkabout – to be confirmed.

